
Thank you for joining us and celebrating  
Christmas in Central Hawke’s Bay!
Amidst the radiant sunshine were many  
happy smiling faces soaking up the festive  
vibes and carnival fun.
For more photos check out the  
@CHBDistrictCouncil Facebook page.

Are you having a clear-out  
over the holiday break?  
Do you have items you’d like  
to give away? Or is there  
a household item you need?
Second-Hand Sunday is back 
and it’s going to be even bigger! 
Taking place Sunday 18 February 
2024 from 9 am to 1pm, here  
is your opportunity to give away 
items you no longer have use 
for or collect items from others 
around Central Hawke’s Bay  
for free! This is all while helping 
the environment by reducing 
what is going to landfill.
Addresses of properties taking 
part will be published on the 
Council website and in the  
CHB Mail. 
If you’d like to register your 
address, visit the Council 
website www.chbdc.govt.nz  
and search ‘Second-Hand  
Sunday’ or pick up a 
registration form from  
the Waipawa Council office, 
Waipawa Library or  
The Knowledge and Learning 
Hub – Te Huinga Wai  
in Waipukurau.

Second-Hand 
Sunday is back!Christmas Carnival

A reminder to all our customers 
that the Waipawa Council 
building, Waipawa Library,  
The Knowledge and Learning 
Hub - Te Huinga Wai and AA  
in Waipukurau will be opening  
at a later time of 10am on Friday. 
Many Council Library services 
can be accessed online  
at www.chbdc.govt.nz or  
www.chblibrary.nz, including 
online payments.
Our Customer Excellence Team 
will still be available to help you  
via phone 06 857 8060 (24 hour  
telephone service) or email 
customerservice@chbdc.govt.nz  
We apologise for any 
inconvenience this may cause.
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